                                    STRATFIELD TURGIS PARISH MEETING
Minutes of the Stratfield Turgis Parish Meeting held on Monday 9th September 2013 at Potters Cottage.
Present: Mrs Sheila Campbell in the chair, Mr Simon Boase, Mrs Susan Penney, Professor Robert Walker.
Apologies: none
13.09.01       Minutes of the previous meeting held on 31st July 2013 were approved with one amendment (13.07.02d – should be Keep, not Keeper).
13.09.02       Matters arising from the minutes
                 a/   Arborfield Tree Care: a quote of £1,040, including VAT, has been received and work will begin on 18th September.
                 b/   Litter bins: these have now been concreted in position at the recreation ground and telephone exchange.
                 c/   Maize on footpath 3:   this has been flattened but Sue Penney will check and clear as necessary.
                 d/   Cycle lock for camera:   not bought yet.
13.09.03       Finance 
[bookmark: _GoBack]                 a/   Invoice from Estate for bridge:   Sheila Campbell has now paid the estate £4,548, cheque no. 000252. B&D has stated the additional £800 has been transferred but it has not yet appeared in our account. 
13.09.04       Planning
                  a/   Wellington Arms: applied to re-fence area around gas tank and adjacent perimeter fence. Agreed.
                  b/   Forge: B&D has stated there is no breach in planning when the carport beneath a first floor extension was filled in. There had been a complaint from Mr L. Morse that he no longer had a view of the road as he drove out of his drive. Sheila Campbell will write to him explaining the position.
13.09.05       Foot bridge opening ceremony:   the ceremony took place on 1st August, in fine weather. A photographer from the Basingstoke Gazette took a series of photos and a report was published in the paper.  Agreed that Sheila Campbell will buy a plaque, either wood or slate, inscribed with the date the bridge was opened. The cost was estimated at £50. 
13.09.06       Sign at Goodyears Green:   this has been knocked down and EJS have quoted £275 to reinstate and concrete it in position. Agreed for this work to be done.
13.09.07       Auditor:   a report has been received confirming our submission is in order and a summary will now be put on the notice board. A cheque was signed and sent to cover the internal audit cost of £150, cheque no. 000253.
13.09.08       Recreation Ground Play Area:   a routine inspection has reported that the multiplay climbing equipment needs attention and Sheila Campbell will ask EJS to inspect and comment on what needs to be done.
13.09.09       Correspondence
                 a/   Sheila Campbell has received information inviting attendance at the Mayor’s concert appeal to be held on Saturday 5th October and this will be put on the notice board. 
                 b/   Sheila Campbell has received a request from CPRE to renew our membership, cost £29. Agreed to support CPRE for another year.Cheque no.000254.
13.09.10       Clerk’s Correspondence: the road survey around Basingstoke is continuing and this will include drivers answering a short questionnaire. 
Note – it was agreed to take AOB before the item on the Local Plan.
13.09.11       AOB
                 a/   Loddon river footbridge: Matthew Beal has agreed to replenish scalpings on steps onto bridge. 
                 b/   Website: Simon Boase will provide a report to B&D’s “Have Your Say” grant scheme  on how their £200  grant was spent redesigning our website. Simon will request testimonials about the site from users.
                 c/   Broadband update: Simon Boase stated that the cabinet adjacent to the telephone exchange is not due for an upgrade in the near future.  He reported that “Open Reach” have extra funding. Simon will contact Councillor Keith Chapman to ask if we can apply to the Hampshire Broadband Fund for financial support to upgrade our system.      
                  d/   BT Phone Box:   Simon Boase reported that the box is in disrepair, broken glass panes, inside smells and it is not working. Sheila Campbell will report the line fault to BT.
                  e/   Walk:   Sue Penney has prepared an autumn walk of about 4.5 miles. Sunday 27th October was agreed for the walk, meeting at 1.00pm in the recreation ground. Simon Boase will put details in the Loddon Link.
                  f/   Bulbs:   agreed to plant bulbs on the A33 verge at the Reading end of the parish, up to a maximum cost of £100.
                  g/   Pond:   Jane Jordan had requested that the pond be dug out before next Spring. She will then advise on a suitable planting scheme.  
                  h/   Photos of new bridge: it was agreed that Simon Boase would print a selection of his photos taken at the opening ceremony on 1st August. These will then be kept in the village archive.
13.09.12       Local Plan:   Sheila Campbell will circulate copies of the local plan to all members of the meeting. It was agreed to meet on Wednesday 18th September to discuss our reply to the Local Plan. The meeting will be at 5.15 pm, at Potters Cottage. Sheila will email all parishioners asking them to read the B&D Today Special Edition on the Local Plan and let her have their comments by 18th September. Sheila will also inform parishioners of a special meeting to be held at the cricket pavilion on Monday 30th September at 7.30pm. Sheila will invite representatives from SOLVE and Country Watch to the 30th September meeting together with Bruce Batting (Sherfield-on-Loddon) and James Russell  (Hartley Wespall). Sheila will also contact Stratfield Saye for their comments on the Local Plan. Sue Penney will attend the Local Plan exhibition on Friday 13th September at Bramley village hall and talk to a Bramley councillor about their response to the Local Plan. 
13.09.13       Date of next meeting: Wednesday 18th September 2013 at 5.15pm, Potters Cottage.
              
